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Plans for 300 homes on oil refinery ”
site to be approved

A MULTI-MILLION pound development of more than 300 homes is set to go up at the old BP Oil
refinery site in Llandarcy.

Regeneration specialist St Modwen, which is leading the creation of the Coed Darcy urban village,
and Persimmon Homes have put forward a detailed planning application.

Neath Port Talbot councillors are expected to approve it, subject to conditions, at a meeting next
week.

The hugely ambitious Coed Darcy project, which is backed by Prince Charles, envisages the
development of some 4,000 homes, a secondary school, three primary schools, shopping and leisure
facilities.

These would go up over the next 25 years at a cost of more than £1 billion.
Outline plans for the development of the Coed Darcy site as a whole were approved in 2008.

The application for 302 homes is for a site west of the Environment Agency and Countryside Council
for Wales office building.

St Modwen and Persimmon’s proposals range from one-bedroom apartments to five-bedroom
houses. Council head of planning Geoff White said: "The site adjoins the entrance to the proposed
town square, which will lie to the north and west of the site boundary.

“To the north east lies a proposed area of commercial and business uses.

“As such it provides an important gateway into both the residential area and the commercial heart
of the proposed village.”

Mr White will recommend approval when the application goes before Neath Port Talbot's planning
committee on Tuesday.

But that approval would be subject to almost 40 conditions.
One relates to the future provision of affordable housing at the site.

Mr White said the council had accepted that would not be possible there in the current economic
climate.

“The proposals are acceptable and will provide a well designed and integrated first phase of this
development site,” added Mr White.
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